
FULTON FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT

TRUSTEE MEETING MINUTES

October 14, 2020
I.
Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by Dale Green.
II.
Trustees: Dale Green, Art Kilburg, & Steve Bull 
Office Manager: Patti Nicolaysen
Members: Kurt VanDellen, RJ Sikkema, & Jon Butz
Guest: Charles Thatcher

III.
Roll Call #1 approved the September 9, 2020 regular meeting minutes.
IV.
Roll Call #2 approved the check register for September, 2020
V.
Roll Call #3 approved the Treasurer’s Report for September, 2020.  
VI.
None
VII.
Roll Call #4 approved replacing the radio tower with a tubular steel tower at a cost not to exceed $23,000.  The claim payment of $13,737.52 will be applied toward this with the difference split between Fire Capital and EMS Capital.  Roll Call #5 approved placing the certificate of deposit funds into another 6-month certificate with Community State Bank.
VIII.
Fire Chief Report: Roll Call #6 approved the retirement resignation of Dave Huizenga.  Options for the Christmas Party and Breakfast with Santa were discussed and will be looked at closer to each event. Officer pay re-evaluation was tabled for November’s meeting when a full board is present. 
EMS Coordinator Report:  It was determined that a closed session meeting would be needed to discuss the resignation of Joe Bonnell as a 2nd Assistant Officer and filling that vacancy.  There were a total of 33 calls for September, 14 BLS, 3 ALS, 9 Refusals, 1 CFD ALS, 6 CFD to take calls. 
Office Manager Report: Roll Call #7 approved the Annual Financial Report. Roll Call #8 approved placing the snow plowing for the 20/21 season out for bid in the paper with adding the main lot and sidewalks should be salted as needed.  Roll Call #9 approved the 20/21 Tax Levy Ordinance with $233,925 levied for Fire Protection and $146,505 levied for Ambulance Services for a total levy of $380,430.  The OMA Officer was tabled for November’s meeting when a full board is present.
IX.
None
IX.
Roll Call #10 approved going into closed session at 6:55 pm.  After returning from closed session to the regular meeting, Roll Call #11 approved the officer resignation of Joe Bonnell and filling that vacancy with Eric Smith for the remainder of the fiscal year term.  Joe Bonnell is only resigning as an officer and will remain a member.
X.
Steve Bull reported that he attended the TIF meeting and gave information that was provided at that meeting.  Copies of Whiteside County Dispatch Proposed Public Safety Tax brochure were handed out for members to help make others aware of this item that would be on the November ballot.
XI.      Meeting adjourned at 7:05 pm.

